2020 AFA AGM – Proposed arrangements for venues.

The AFA has reviewed options for how best to organise the 2020 Annual General Meeting taking into account the Corona Virus restrictions and the health and well being of all AFA Members.

Based on attendance of members at recent AGMs it would appear that normal attendance levels are around 100 Australia wide. At this stage there does not appear to be anything controversial for decision at the 2020 AGM. The AGM needs to be open to all AFA Members who wish to attend. Approval has been granted by the Associations legislative body for virtual meetings, even where this is not provided in the Associations constitution, and for later than normal dates for AGMs. 

Looking at the current corona virus restrictions it would appear that limited levels of group gatherings are likely to be possible in all States and Territories , other than Victoria, where gatherings limited to 5 people from only two households currently apply.  

The AFA Committee has decided that Clubs in all States and Territories, other than Victorian, will be asked to indicate if they wish to host a AGM gathering for their members , and if so what level of member attendance they expect at that venue and if the venue can accommodate other attendees ( taking into account the legislative restrictions that apply and the 4 square metre rule). Venues may be in member’s homes or Office, a Clubhouse or venues such as registered clubs such as an RSL or similar.  Where an AFA Club does wish to host a venue they must advise the venue address, who will be the Venue co-ordinator, the co-ordinators email contact address and a mobile phone number. This information is to be submitted to the AFA Secretary by no later than end September 2020. 
These details are needed to issue invites to the AFA Go to Meetings app that will be used to link all approved venues. 

Approved venues will need to ensure they have access to the Go to Meetings app which should be downloaded prior to the Meeting and a speaker phone with mute capability. 

In the case of Victoria it is planned to conduct a State- wide meeting with individual members attending via the Zoom app and to connect this Zoom format to the Go to Meetings hub at a central venue. In order to allow the Zoom Meeting to be set up Victorian Members who wish to be part of the Zoom connection to the AGM are asked to advise the Victorian Regional Rep – Josh Ellen, indicating that they wish to be invited to the Zoom Meeting. The email should go to VIC@flyball.org.au by no later than end September. Advice must include the contact email address for the Zoom invite.  

Once we have established the Venues in all States we will notify members of details so that attendance can be notified to venue co-ordinators. 

Brian Lindsay AFA Secretary.




